 A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th September 2013 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Henry, Richard Greenford, Tim King and Marjo McGee, also present Ann Ducker, Kevin Bulmer and Theresa Elsome.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Elsome  and  Martin Wise 
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th July 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters arising. The Boathouse Surgery will provide a weekly surgery in Whitchurch Village Hall on Tuesdays during the bridge closure. The council had chosen the diversion closest to the line of the original for Goring Heath Footpath No. 30. The hedge at Crays Pond Lodge had been cut. Following the July meeting Mrs Hilary Goldsmith had made a complaint against Councillor Peter Dragonetti as a result of an article placed in Goring Heath News. The complaint had been dismissed. The meeting discussed this and agreed that it might be better to retitle the chairman’s piece at the beginning of the newsletter simple as comment.
4. Parish Hall. The cleaning has been done and bookings are up but the bridge closure is going to result in the loss of two regular classes.
5. Newsletter/Website. The September newsletter had been a bumper edition.
6. Recreation Ground. The Rospa report had been received. The chairman had looked at the fence at Garton end and it was agreed that the front section should be replaced. He would send details to the clerk. 
7. District Councillors Report   Ann Ducker told the meeting that Sally Truman is working on getting the pubs registered as community assets. Richard Hazel has bought the Sun but Brakespears have retained the garden and land. The Town and Parish Forum will be on 6 November. Peter, Nick Henry and Marjo hope to go. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer reported of the arrangements the emergency services have made during the bridge closure. He also reported on the upgrading of Broadband in most areas of the parish. SODC have some money to add for broadband if small groups of houses need help with upgrading.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments.  Ann, Pearl, Peter and Chris Wellings had all spoken at the planning meeting concerning the land adjacent to Rose Cottage and the decision had been deferred pending a site meeting.  P13/S2587/HH Cosy Cottage Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PT Removal of existing window and replace with bay window approved. Richard Greenford did not vote on this application  P13 P13/S1837/HH 7 Bridle Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PR Demolition of outbuildings and extension. Construction of 1 and 2 storey extensions plus restoration of entrance porch amended details  No Strong Views.
10. Finance.  There was £11,150.13 in the bank on 3 September , £1.58 has been earnt in untaxed interest. The following cheques were drawn and authorised
	301242
	July grass
	£321.00

	301243
	Emptying of Dog Bins
	£12.56

	301244
	September Newsletter
	£240.00

	301245
	Playground safety inspection
	£156.00

	301246
	August Grass
	£369.00

	301247
	Open Spaces subscription
	£45.00

	301248
	H M Revenue & customs
	£145.20

	301249
	Clerks Salary July & August
	£514.80

	301250
	RBL Poppy Wreath
	£30.00

	301314
	Repairs to Notice boards
	£326.41

	301315
	Donation to Scouts & Guides
	£200.00

	
	
	£2,359.97


11. Neighbourhood Plan Work would progress on the plan over the winter.
12. Registering the Pubs as a Community Asset, this was underway.
13. Neighbourhood Plan progress will be made over the winter.
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Rod D’Ayala will let the parish council know the cost of a further survey of the pond. 
15. Working Parties. 10 o’clock Sunday 13 October at Garton End play area.
16. Correspondence.  A charity PJ ball tournament will be held on the recreation ground on 19 October for Macmillan cancer charity. Peter & Caroline will attend the council tax briefing on Wednesday 23 October
17. Any other business. Richard reported that there would be a goring volunteer Trust Fund meeting on 10 October. The phone boxes have been painted. No extra grit was needed this winter as Peter still has some in stock. The existing bins need refilling and an extra one purchased Path Hill. Nick Henry reported that it would be possible to move the Jubilee Bench at Goring Heath.
18. Date of the next meeting 14 November  2013 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.30pm
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